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April 12, 2024
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
A few weeks ago Lidia and I took a trip back to New Jersey to help my parents empty their house of 60 years 
that they had sold. My stepmom is blind and my dad is not in good shape. We were there for less than two 
weeks. While we there we went to church and went out soul winning as we always do. My stepmom Pam had 
gotten saved a few months before and she went to church with us on Easter Sunday. Also my stepsister went 
and she got saved! The following week we were not there but they both went to church and Kim got baptized! 
Please pray for my dad to be saved. He is a very hard case. 
 
While we were gone, the men of our church ran the churches in Zacatecas and in Pozo. They did a good job 
preaching and taking care of all of the ministries. We also had a couple come back to church that had not come 
in more than 15 years. Pray for Victor and Amalia to come back.  We had four first time visitors come to church 
in Pozo de Gamboa. 
 
Jose has been coming to our church with his family for a few months now. We had tried to witness to him but 
he was not interested. Not long ago we had the Lord’s Supper and he had never saw it before. After the service 
he talked with his brother in law Raul. They had a good conversation and in the end he understood how to be 
saved. Raul led him to the Lord! Please pray for him to be baptized. Lencha’s teenage grandson disappeared for 
about a week’s time. We were all praying for his safe return. Many of these disappearances have to do with the 
cartels luring young people into their service. We are all very happy that he is back and back safely. Many never 
return. Please pray for our safety and well as our church people’s safety. 
 
Previously we had brought a wheel chair to Mexico to be able to lend it to whoever would need it. We also had 
many, many bags of diapers and bed protection sheets to give away to those in need. Br Ted Dehart and his 
ministry at the border supply these items so that we can give them away. Leonor received a wheelchair for her 
mom and many boxes of diapers and bed sheets for her use. They were both very grateful for these gifts! 
 
Since our last letter my wife and I have led 16 souls to the Lord Jesus Christ! Our church people saw another 25 
trust Christ for salvation! Thank you for your continued prayers and support! 
 
Yours for souls, 
Mike and Lidia Lemma 
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